MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

December 14, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on December 14, 2015 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:05 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Commissioner




Pete Peluso

Commissioner




Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Tom Connors

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

District Clerk Typist



Frank Cuoco

Chief






Tom Quagliara

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of November 23, 2015 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.  Warrants and claims in the amount of $72,009.35 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
Chairman Faracco read aloud the Department election results as Thomas Quagliara as Chief, Joseph Rosadio as 1st Assistant Chief and Jonathan Hollborn as 2nd Assistant Chief.
Chief correspondence:

· FF Joe Felder has re-qualified on 3-6-2

· Lt. Connor Hollborn as re-qualified on 3-6-3

· FF John Falco has qualified on 3-6-6

12/14/15

· Chief advised all went well with Matthew Wish Parade in Brentwood on 12/12/15.

· Request received from Chief regarding the use of 3-6-23 for operation Santa on Saturday, 12/19/15.  Request approved

Chief presented a list of out of District members:

· Motion to approve John Koenigsdorf, Frank Cuoco, William Moon, Greg Gallelli, Terry Horton, James Henry, Joe Falci, Sr. Richard Burch, made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

· Motion to approve out of District members Robert Maxner and Ann Warneke made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso, approved by Comm. Maieli and opposed by Chairman Faracco.

Chairman Faracco requested from the Chief a letter regarding out of district for two additional members.
Letters received requesting reinstatement for 3 members.  Discussion held and advised by District Counsel previously that all reinstatements should come back into department as a new member.

Motion to decline reinstatement for three (3) members, J C Hood, Thomas Schneider and Joanne Schneider made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Discussion held regarding all members having I.D. cards on them at all times.

Discussion held between Chief and District Supervisor regarding the implementation of tagging equipment.
Discussion held regarding Indianapolis trip in April.

Comm. Maieli thanked the Chief for working with them throughout this year.

12/14/15

District Secretary received an email from a company that could possibly advertise and sell 3-6-1 and 3-6-2 and turned the information over to the District Supervisor.

District Supervisor:

· Brush truck is still out for service

· Advised  the  BOFC that he has been in touch with a company that could possibly advertise and sell 3-6-1 and 3-6-2.  Within one week of conversations with them, they found a possible buyer for a net of $110,000.00  for 3-6-2 which is almost $40,000.00 more than the truck was appraised for. Board advised District Supervisor to follow up. 
· Downstairs file room is ready to go, advised Chief they can start moving files in there.

· Discussion held with Chief regarding the pictures in museum and advised they need to be hung by the department with a deadline of January 3, 2106

· Discussion held regarding uniforms.  Chief advised everything looks good.  Recommendation made that new style hats be adjustable.

· Chairman Faracco requested to Chief that he look into the color of uniforms to be matched perfectly and to finalize the color choice.

· District Supervisor advised the plaques will be in by the end of the week.

· Advised that Coastal was here to do air quality test on air compressor.

· Coastal informed me that there is a service to track bottles. Waiting on price. 
Comm. Connors held discussion with Chief regarding the committee for probationary members.  Chief advised a meeting was being set up for 12/17/15.  Comm. Connors advised he himself and Frank Russo are qualified to the fullest extent and available to probationary members for training.  

Comm. Peluso handed the PCR’s over to the Chief for November 2015.

12/14/15

Comm. Peluso held a discussion regarding to members and the additional EMT physicals that took place.  Will follow up with Sound Medical.

Comm. Peluso advised DASNY grant is still pending and waiting final approval.

Motion to approve 2016 Mutual Aid Agreement between Islip Terrace Fire Department and Exchange Ambulance of the Islip’s made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Chairman Faracco held a discussion with Chief regarding what will be expected from the department in this coming year.  Chairman Faracco thanked Chief for his patience and understanding.

Motion to approve the state bid quote from South Shore Fire and Safety for the purchase of 40 SCBA PAKS in the amount of $283,074.12 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.
Chief was asked to provide report for Losap and point probation.  

Received RVI contract for the year 2016.  Prices will remain the same as 2105.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors agreed by Comm. Peluso and opposed by Chairman Faracco.

Discussion held regarding front door being locked at all times.

District Supervisor advised the BOFC we should be operating in the new Dispatch center within a few days.  District Supervisor thanked the Board for being so patient.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:40 pm made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

